




A THE UNIVERSITY OF NEW MEXICO 

DATE: January 24, 1980 

To: All Members of the University Faculty 

''°"' Anne J. Bro~ary ;f the University 

sueJEcr : Special Meeting of the Senate 

There will be a special meeting of the Faculty Senate on 
Tuesday, January 29 at 3:30 �~� in the Kiva to discuss 
the athletic situation and select five faculty members 
to represent the University Faculty's views to the people 
and government of the state of New Mexico. 
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THE UNIVERSITY OF NEW MEXICO 

SPECIAL MEETING OF THE FACULTY SENATE 

January 29, 1980 

(Summarized Minutes) 

The special meeting of the Faculty Senate, January 29, 1980 was 
called to order by President Janet Roebuck at 3:30 p.m. in the 
Kiva. 

Senate members voted to admit the Press to the meeting. 

Since there had not been time to distribute an agenda for this 
meeting, President Roebuck suggested the following: 

1. Election of five faculty representatives, as approved at 
the January 22 meeting. 

(The Senate will act as a committee for the next few 
items, gathering information and discussing issues 
without formal motions.) 

2. Report by President Davis followed by questions from the 
floor. 

3. Report by the Athletic Council followed by written 
questions. 

4. Report by Athletic Director John Bridgers followed by 
written questions. 

5. Questions from the floor. 

6. General discussion and formal motions. 

The Senate adopted the agenda as outlined above. 

!_lection of Faculty Representatives. President Roebuck told the 
Senate that she had received a letter from the University Counsel, 
Peter Rask, in which he pointed out that an individual is permitted 
~o speak.for himself but not for the Unive~sity unless he.or she 

as received authorization through the office of the President of 
the University and that the New Mexico Lobbyist Regulation Act 
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makes it a misdemeanor for any person to lobby other than in 
comp~iance with the Act. Professor Roebuck said she saw two 
rossibilities relative to the election of five Faculty representatives: 
l) ask for authority to lobby for the Faculty, or (2) designate 

:
0
g:oup of Senators who could supply names of suitable.in~ividuals 

t interested legislators in the event they should be invited to 
est·f i Y before a committee. 
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After a brief discussion, the Senate passed the following resolution: 
"We the assembled members of the UNM Faculty Senate identify 
the following members of the Faculty as having wide 
knowledge of university affairs, and recommend them to 
State legislative bodies for possible testimony before 
committees as may be required." 

The faculty members elected as representatives are: Shlomo 
Karni, Marshall Nason, David Sanchez, Anne Taylor, and Jim Thorson. 

Report .!?.Y. President Davis. President Davis distributed to the 
Senate a copy of a letter in which he requested that the Athletic 
Director, the Women's Athletic Director, Faculty Representative 
to the NCAA, and the Athletic Council prepare for the Administra­
tion and the Board of Regents specific policy recommendations, 
including goals and objectives, pertaining to intercollegiate 
athletics at the University of New Mexico. He asked that this 
task be carried out as soon as possible in order that the 
recommendations could be submitted to the Boa.rd of Regents and 
then incorporated into the Faculty Handbook and all pertinent 
publications governing institutional policy. (A copy of the 
letter is on file with the agenda of this meeting.) 

Davis said that athletics at the University has high 
visibility entirely out of proportion to its importance at the 
Institution. His letter makes recommendations only; the parties 
~ddressed will formulate policy. UNM seeks excellence and 
integrity in its athletic program, and Davis is confident that 
we can have such a program. 

President Davis will make another more complete and detailed 
report to the General Faculty on February 19. 

Report from the Athletic council. Professor John Ladman, Chairman 
of the Athletic council, told the Senate that the Council has 
been concerned about the academic performance of student athletes 
and the many factors that affect that performance. ~ast May a 
subcommittee, under the leadership of Professor Patrick McN~ara, 
was appointed to examine means for strengthening the academic 
Performance of student athletes. In light of recent events the 
~ouncil has resolved to investigate the alleged academic 
~rregularities in the men's basketball program in particular and 
in the Athletic Department in general. Hearin~s have bee~ held 
on the questions of the granting and transferrin~ of cre~its, 
scheduling, and academic counseling. The Athletic Council 
anticipates recommending an Athletic code which w~ll cover not only 
the responsibilities and academic standards to which student 
athletes must adhere but also the responsibilities and ethical 
standards required of coaches, athletic directors, ~nd the 
Athletic Department. It will also make reco~end~tions for. 
strengthening the Athletic council and improving i~s effectiveness. 

Professor Ladrnan asked senate members to submit to the 
Coun · cil suggestions and comments. 

s 



Page 3 

Professor Patrick McNamara reported that the subcommittee 
(mentioned above) had conducted interviews during the summer and 
early fall of 1979 to determine the processes of tutoring, 
counseling, and advising of student athletes. The subcommittee 
began by concentrating on football and it was their intent to 
reexamine their findings with the coaching staff in mid-January; 
however, due to the termination of Coach Mondt and the ensuing 
events concerning the basketball program, the effort has been 
postponed. The interviews did identify a number of problems and 
the subcommittee feels that a more systematic advisement of 
athletes must be instituted, and some sanction system should be 
set in place whereby athletes who do not show up for tutoring 
are effectively disciplined. 

Professor Carolyn Wood, who contacted instructors of the 
basketball team, agreed with Professor McNamara and said that 
academic advisement last semester in the case of men's basketball 
was deplorable. 

R7port .!?.Y the Athletic Director. Mr. John Bridgers, Athletic 
Director, told the Senate that in view of what has happened in 
the past and in view of the concerns expressed by the Athletic 
Council, the Athletic Department has begun the search for a well 
qualified Academic Advisor. He is gratified by the cooperation 
he has received from the Search Committee whose members are: 
Provost McAllister Hull, Dean William Huber, Dr. Janet Roebuck, Assoc­
iate Dean Charles Roberts, Dean Robert Weaver, and Dr. Patrick McNamara. 

Mr. Bridgers further stated that he is confident the 
University of New Mexico can and will have a quality athletic 
program. Basketball coach Gary Colson and Football Coach 
Joe Morrison are both men of integrity who will give the athletic 
program the kind of leadership that is needed. The Athletic 
~ep~rtment will not compromise on standards and will do everything 
in its power to earn the respect and confidence of the Faculty. 
Our intercollegiate athletic program will be compatible with the 
academic program. 

After a brief period of general discussion, the fol~owing rn~tion 
was approved: "That the senate instruct the Athletic Co~nc1l to 
report back to the Faculty senate for the Faculty Senat7 s 
approval its policy recommendations in response to President 
Davis' request." 

Another motion--"Eligibility for UNM athletic scholarships should 
b~ restricted to students with minimum GPA's of 2.2 whether from 
high school junior college or other college. Once students are 
enrolled at'UNM continuatio~ of such scholarships are contingent 
on maintenance of at least a 2.2 average in each semester, to be 
~as~d only on UNM courses. scholarships are tenable on~ yearly 
asis"--was tabled until the meeting at which the Athletic 

Cou~cil presents a proposed statement of overall athletic 
Policy. 

The met' e ing adjourned at 6:05 p.m. 
Respecfully submitted, 

~~ 
Anne J. Brown, Secretary 


